# INTEL SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING

DATE: 10/10/2019

## MEETING INFORMATION

Date: Second Thursday of the month

Time: 1100 AK, 1200 Pacific, 1300 Mountain, 1400 Central, 1500 Eastern

Conference Line: +1 (888) 844-9904 3676834#

Online Meeting: <a href="https://usfs.adobeconnect.com/octoberintell/">https://usfs.adobeconnect.com/octoberintell/</a>

## **ATTENDEES**

| Present | Member           |                                   |
|---------|------------------|-----------------------------------|
|         | Alaska           | GaBriella Branson                 |
|         | Eastern Area     | James Silverstone                 |
|         | Great Basin      | Travis Bowling                    |
| -       | NICC             |                                   |
|         | Northern CA      | Troy Russell, N Cal Phill Seligue |
|         | Northern Rockies | Julie Polutnik                    |
|         | Northwest        | Monica Ramirez                    |
|         | Rocky Mountain   | Parker Coombs                     |
|         | Southern         | TJ Boyer                          |
|         | Southern CA      | Kelli Haggerty                    |
|         | Southwest        | Jay Ellington                     |
|         | Fire Desk        |                                   |

## AGENDA

| Item # | Topic  | Lead / POC(s)   |
|--------|--|-----------------|
| 1      | INTS Class Update  | Parker          |
| 2      | PSOG meeting   | James/Gabreilla |
| 3      | Intelligence Subcommittee Meeting - National Coordinator's meeting | James           |
| 4      | Archived Sit 209 Data  | James           |
| 5      | Round Robin  | All             |
|        |  |                 |

### DISCUSSION

INTS Class Update - Resolved student issue. Funding for cadre travel is an issue. Will have to cut a couple cadre but we still have enough to manage the class. This will be lessons learned for future class. In the past some of the cadre from DOI paid for their travel with DOI funds because they couldn't charge the FS hard dollar account. Waiting on prework from ten students. Twenty four students and a big waiting list. Prework should be graded by the 18<sup>th</sup>.

**PSOG Meeting** - During the National Coordinator's meeting we will meet with the PSOG and have been working on some agenda items and taking some suggestions. James read the six items that

were suggested by James, Phil and Gabriella. One of the items will be the automation process. Intell Subcommittee Priorities. Send your suggestions to Phil.

**Intelligence Subcommittee - National Coordinator's Meeting** - Currently there is no agenda for the Coordinator's meeting. Sean is on annual leave, but knows that the Intell meeting will be on a Monday.

Archived Sit 209 Data - Is the format for the Archived Sit Data the best way. In it's current it's clunky to use. You need to download the DBF files and create your own queries in Microsoft Access. The Cognos only works with this year's data. Worth Pursuing for the National meeting.

## **NEXT MEETING**

November 14th